
From: webmaster@shorelinewa.gov
To: agenda comments
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Agenda Comments
Date: Tuesday, November 22, 2022 4:44:46 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the City of Shoreline. Do not click links or open attachments unless
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

A new entry to a form/survey has been submitted.

Form Name: Comment on Agenda Items

Date & Time: 11/22/2022 4:44 pm

Response #: 1039

Submitter ID: 50943

IP address: 73.83.240.47

Time to complete: 26 min. , 27 sec.

Survey Details: Answers Only

Page 1

1. (○) Ms.

2. Erin Wyatt

3. Shoreline

4. (○) Parkwood

5. ewyatt@riseup.net

6. 12/05/2022

7. Resolution 948

8. Hello. I am a property owner on the block of 14509 3rd Ave NE, the subject property of Resolution
948. I watched the Council recording from November 21 where the issue of whether to designate
the remainder of the lot as surplus. One of the ideas given was to keep the remainder as a
park/green space, and I am writing to provide input on this. In short, I do not think using this small
lot is best used as a park/green space because it's too close to the freeway and will be difficult to
access.

Having lived on 3rd Ave NE, I recommend the City use one or several of its lots further west for
green space. Green space is obviously really important, but I speak from years of personal
experience when I say the traffic on this particular corner, situated on I5 and 145th, is so loud that it
can be difficult to have a conversation with someone next to you. It's also quite smelly with all the
car exhaust. And lastly, it's the least accessible corner on the entire block, and with the pedestrian
bridge going up near 147th, and foot traffic being directed that direction I can't imagine who would
even use it.

If the City wants green space for the benefit of its residents, it should pick a location where people
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might actually want to enjoy it. From a financial perspective, $1.66M is a lot of money that could be
better used making a more pleasant and usable green space just west of this block.

9. (○) Support

Thank you,
City of Shoreline
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